
WORLD’S FINEST CHOCOLATE FUNDRAISER 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

World’s Finest Chocolate Fundraiser Permission Slip 
 

Dear Parents, 
 
 We are about to undertake an important fundraising project for the Schurr High School Music 
Program.  We will be selling delicious World’s Finest Chocolate Variety Case.  In order to participate, we 
need you to fill out this permission slip and return in order for your child to check out a box of 
chocolate.  Here are the steps: 
 

1. Fill out and return Permission Slip.  Each chocolate bar sells for $1.00.  A box contains 60 bars of 
chocolate.  Payment of $60 MUST be returned prior to signing out more chocolate boxes.  Up to 
five boxes can be checked out at a time. If you need more than 5 boxes, exceptions can be 
made. 

2. Sell the chocolate!  Do your best to sell the chocolate bars.  Unsold chocolate may NOT be 
returned.  Also, please remember to be safe – DO NOT allow or encourage students to sell door 
to door. In addition, you must NOT sell during school hours. 

3. Return the money.  Return the $60 (for 60 bars of chocolate) to school.  Cash or checks are 
accepted.  If cash, NO CHANGE PLEASE!  We have parent volunteers who will be counting the 
money.  It is very time consuming to count pennies, nickels, and dimes.  Please take all change 
and turn it into bills before returning.  Alternatively, you can take the cash and write a check to 
the Schurr High Music Boosters for the $60. 

4. Start over!  In order to check out a new box of chocolate, you must be paid in full for any 
checked out boxes. 

 
Student Name: _______________________________ Contact Info (email/phone):  _________________ 
 
I give my permission for my child to participate in the World’s Finest Chocolate Fundraiser.  I understand 
that we must return $60 to Schurr High Music Boosters for each box my child checks out and that no 
unsold chocolate may be returned.  This includes the initial order and any subsequent orders my child 
places.     
 
Parent Name:  ___________________________ Parent Signature: _______________________________ 
Contact Info (email/phone):  ______________________________ 
 

Remember, if you can’t sell the chocolate, you are still responsible for the $60 (per box), because we 
cannot accept returned chocolate. If you have any questions, please contact Lynn Castro or Cindy Dietze 
 
 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT! 
 

 


